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January 15, 2004

We, members of the InterReligious task Force, are gravely concerned for the freedom and human rights of Ricardo Esquivia Ballestas, church leader and veteran peacemaker. We have received unconfirmed information that Colombian authorities are planning to arrest Ricardo Esquivia on fabricated charges that he is a member of the FARC (Revolutionary Armed Forces of Colombia) by using false testimony against him.

Members of our organization are well acquainted with Ricardo Esquivia--his Christian commitment and work towards a nonviolent resolution to the conflict in Colombia. We are fully convinced that what Colombian authorities are planning, if they indeed are doing so, is a perverse fabrication totally devoid of truth. His arrest would completely contradict the commitments that the Colombian government has made nationally and internationally in defense of human rights. 

We are concerned that Ricardo Esquivia’s arrest would violate the constitutional guarantee of freedom of worship. We are aware that the Evangelical (Protestant) churches of Colombia have been open about their commitment to engage in mediation and humanitarian dialogues with the various armed groups that operate in the country. We are also aware that over 40 pastors and leaders of these churches were assassinated in 2003 by these illegal groups.

We support the work of the various organizations coordinated by Ricardo Esquivia. We also support the work of JUSTAPAZ, the Christian Center for Justice, Peace and Nonviolent Action of the Mennonite Church in Colombia, of which he has been director during the past twelve years. 

As a result of our concern for the safety of Ricardo Esquivia, we strongly urge your government to:

· Take immediate effective action to protect the life and liberty of Ricardo Esquivia, as well the lives and liberty of the members of all churches, allowing them to safely continue their legitimate and important work in defense of human rights;

· Respect and guarantee the right of Evangelical (Protestant) churches in the peace processes in Colombia;

· Fully implement the principles of the Declaration on the Right and Responsibility of Individuals, Groups and Organs of Society to Promote and Protect Universally Recognized Human Rights and Fundamental Freedoms, adopted by the UN General Assembly on December 9, 1998.

Sincerely,

Brian J. Stefan-Szittai, Coordinator
Cc:
Senator Mike DeWine, US Congress -- fax: 202-224-6519


Michael Kozak, Deputy Assistant Secretary of State – via fax: 202- 647-5283

Rep. Dennis J. Kucinich, US Congress -- fax: 202-225-5745    



Rev. Marvin McMickle, Antioch Baptist Church, Cleveland, Ohio - fax: 351.9060


Ambassador Luis Alberto Moreno , Embassy of Colombia -- via fax: 1 202 232 8643

Rep. Stephanie Tubbs Jones, US Congress -- fax: 202-225-1339


Senator George Voinovich, US Congress -- fax: 202-228-0497


William Wood, US Ambassador to Colombia – via fax: 011 (571) 315-2038
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The following people hereby urge you to take action on this matter as indicated in this letter:
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